OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION, INC.

Annual meeting

JUNE 22, 2018- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

President Douglas Gormley called the meeting to order at 9:00 p.m.  Secretary Noreen Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

Vice President and Director-at-Large Bobby Caplinger, Treasurer Courtney Haning, SW Zone Directors Jeff Schlichter and Tim Hunsaker, SE Zone Directors Tonya Bluhm and Steve Corwin, NW Zone Directors John Mueller and Tony Gioffre, NE Zone Director Ron Arter, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo, A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer, A.T.A. 1st Alternate Delegate Clyde Findley, 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, Past President Martin Miller, and Museum Director Betty Peterson.  Youth Director Dave Schock was unable to attend.
Secretary Snively called the roll for the 30 member gun clubs.  The following 16 clubs had a representative in attendance:

Butler County, Edinburg Sportsmen’s Association, Fairfield Sportsmen’s Association, Greene County Fish & Game, Harrison Gun & Conservation, Marietta Gun Club, Middletown Sportsmen’s Club, Monroe Sportsman’s Club, Morgan County Gun Club, Moulton Gun Club, Newport Sportsmen’s Club, Paulding County Fish & Game, Pike County Coon Hunters, Sportsman Gun & Reel, Williams County, and WPAFB. 

Jeff Schlichter moved to accept the minutes and with a move to second by Robert Caplinger, the motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer Courtney Haning reminded those in attendance, that the Foundation report runs on the calendar year.  However, the Association operates on the target year- September 1st through August 31st.  Copies of the treasurer’s report and the minutes were available at the meeting as well as posted on the O.S.T.A. website.  Courtney explained that the financial report shows a significant balance on reserve for situations like the current spell of rainstorms which affect attendance.  With the new contract in place, revenue from the State Shoot is not as pertinent as it once was in keeping the O.S.T.A. and the Foundation on budget.  The balance in the MIDWAYUSA endowment to begin the 2018 calendar year was $506,251.43.  As of August 31, 2017, the Association balance (including CD’s) was $469,495.66.  The net income after all Association expenses were paid (9/1/2016 to 8/31/2017) was $4,774.00.  Courtney reminded everyone that the financial information is always available to everyone.  The support of the shooters is important as we are all on the same team.  John Mueller moved to accept the treasurer’s report as presented and with a move to second by Tony Gioffre, the motion passed unanimously.

President Gormley introduced and congratulated Ed Detty, incoming Director for the Southeast Zone.  Michael Blair was elected as Zone Director for the Southwest.  Tony Gioffre who was previously appointed to fill a vacancy in the NW Zone, was elected as Northwest Zone Director.
 Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, discussed the 2018 scholarship budget of $8,000.00 and thanked everyone who participated in the fundraising raffles. He stated that the Foundation was in good shape financially.  The partnership with MIDWAYUSA has been paramount in providing our fundraisers, like this year’s seven gun give away.

.

President Gormley gave the SCTP report since Youth Director Dave Schock, was unable to attend.  He thanked Eifel’s Towing and Transportation Service for their continued support as they again sponsored SCTP Day.  This year, there was a total of 29 teams    (25 OH, 2 PA, and 2 KY). There was a total of 451 participants, 60 were female.  Doug listed all the generous SCTP supporters as well as the Cardinal Shooting Center for helping to run a smooth tournament.  Dave also asked Doug to express his appreciation to Museum Director, Betty Peterson, for opening the museum and providing chocolate shotgun treats for the shooters. He also expressed thanks to Cindy Leo of Somerlot Catering and the O.S.T.A. for the ice cream buffet. Mrs. Schlichter and Mrs. Blair assisted with scoring, and Tasha Black assisted with door prizes.  Without these sponsors and volunteers, the SCTP program would not be such a huge success.

President Gormley went on to say that SE Zone Director, Tonya Bluhm-McCauley was gathering and tabulating the results of the annual Champion of Champions competition which has been a very effective program.  The O.S.T.A. has begun to replace five traps a year and the new traps have been installed.  President Gormley advised the attendees that one trap is still available for purchase, $3,700.  Anyone who is interested should contact SW Zone Director, Jeff Schlichter.

Vice President & Director-at-Large, Robert Caplinger, reviewed the sponsors for every event - “Without these sponsors, we would not have a shoot of this magnitude”.  He went on to ask everyone to please stop by the sponsors and vendors and say, “thank you”.
A.T.A. Central Zone Vice President, Darryl Hayes, attended the Annual Meeting and addressed the audience.  He advised the gun clubs that A.T.A. grant funds are available for Ohio and he encouraged them to apply if they are in need.  Mr. Hayes congratulated the 2018 Ohio Hall of Fame inductees.  He stated that Ohio is the second highest club to throw targets- over 4 million, second only to the Grand American.  Ohio’s annual rebate from the A.T.A. was $20,248.00.  Mr. Hayes stated that the A.T.A. is “financially healthy”, that the assets are in great shape, “best ever”.  He thanked Ohio for being “directly responsible for the growth of the A.T.A.” and “a job well done in promoting youth shooters.”  Darryl also reviewed the A.T.A. Hall of Fame and the Aim scholarship reminding everyone of the July 1st deadline.  He made himself available to the gun club representatives to answer any questions at the end of the meeting.   
Tournament Director, Dennis Filo, stated that he did not have current attendance figures but after being pounded with some heavy wind and rain, everything went relatively smooth.  MIDWAYUSA Director, Randy Moeller, was in attendance.  He thanked the   

O.S.T.A. and the Foundation for working with MIDWAYUSA- an endowment that supports youth shooting.  He gave a brief explanation of the program and their focus as a money resource for college and high school shooters.  The program continues to grow as envisioned by Larry and Brenda Potterfield who set up the structure for providing funds for the young shooters. The Potterfield’s passion is youth shooting and Ohio has done well in promoting their youth programs.

No one from Cardinal Shooting Center was in attendance, but it was announced that the shot screen was going to be installed by the 2019 Buckeye Classic.  
Past President, Martin Miller presented Doug Gormley with his President’s pin.  Marty stated that he should wear it proudly.  Doug’s level of accuracy was just one of his many talents that made him a good President, doing a wonderful job for the Association.  Doug 
stated that he was honored to be a part of the Ohio State Trapshooting Association over the past four years and privileged to work with the ladies and gentlemen of the Board.  
President Gormley expressed his appreciation to Treasurer Courtney Haning and Secretary Noreen Snively.  He thanked Past President Marty Miller who without hesitation, stepped in to take over the trophy responsibilities.  He went on to express his gratitude to Vice President Bobby Caplinger for his support and guidance.  Southwest Zone Director Jeff Schlichter was thanked for his mentorship, advice, and helping to run the shoot-offs...” staying cool under fire”.   Doug went on to discuss the Constitutional amendment vote and changes, which were overwhelmingly approved at the Zone Shoots. He briefly reviewed the revised Constitution.  Secretary Snively had extra copies available.
Southwest Zone Director, Tim Hunsaker, explained the election process to take place Saturday from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the CEB.  He reviewed the rules and qualifications for the voting procedure.  Everyone was encouraged to vote and told to bring their A.T.A. card.  Terry Louderback nominated Bobby Caplinger for Director-at-Large.  Mike Roese moved to second and nominations were closed.  Chris Howell nominated Jeff Schlichter as A.T.A. Delegate with a second by Terry Louderback.  Jim Shade nominated Michael Blair with a second by Grant Beam.   With no further nominations, the nominations were closed for A.T.A. Delegate. Chris Howell nominated Clyde Findley for the position of A.T.A. Alternate Delegate and Randy Reinhardt moved to second.  Rife Denlinger nominated Roger McNamer for the position of A.T.A. Alternate Delegate and Pat Neff voiced a second.  With no further nominations, the nominations were closed. 

 At 9:50 p.m., Jeff Schlichter moved to recess the Association meeting.  With a move to second by Robert Caplinger, the motion passed unanimously.

                                      REORGANIZATION MEETING 

After the shoot-offs on Sunday, June 24th, the Board chose Robert Caplinger to serve as President of the Ohio State Trapshooting Association for the 2018/2019 shooting year and Tim Hunsaker as Vice President.  The Board agreed to retain Courtney Haning as treasurer and Noreen Snively as their secretary.  Steve Corwin moved to adjourn the annual meeting.  With a move to second by Tony Gioffre, the meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary
ELECTION RESULTS:

Michael Blair                     A.T.A. Delegate

Roger McNamer                1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate

Clyde Findley                    2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate

Bobby Caplinger                Director-at-Large 

